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Resolution congratulating the Model Train Club on its 25
th

 anniversary. 

 

WHEREAS,  

 

MODEL TRAIN CLUB  

 

has reached another milestone in its history with its arrival at the quarter century mark 

with its 25
th

 anniversary of the Model Train Club in mid-June of 2014; and 

 

 WHEREAS, Model Train Club was started 25 years ago and currently meets in 

the Wilson Park Senior Center, where around 23 members attend for business meetings; 

and 

 

 WHEREAS, Model Train Club has been a place for its members, mainly retired 

males from all walks of life, meet once a week along with scheduled work sessions as 

needed, to share in a passion of model trains, discussing and problem-solving on the 

layout of the track; and  

 

 WHEREAS, Model Train Club has expanded its train to 228 feet of tracking in 

the Wilson Park Senior Center, developing and evolving over the past 25 years; and  

 

 WHEREAS, Model Train Club promotes ingenuity and fellowship amongst its 

members; providing a place for members to engage in a hobby that is constantly 

expending, changing, and developing from new ideas and perspectives; and   

 

 WHEREAS, Model Train Club. has done great work -- often with meager 

resources -- and never for accolades, and its contributions to the community have been 

worthy of praise; now, therefore, be it 

 

 RESOLVED, That the Common Council of the City of Milwaukee herewith 

congratulates Model Train Club on its 25
th

 anniversary, and wishes for its continued 

growth and prosperity; and, be it 

 

 FURTHER RESOLVED, That a suitably engrossed copy of this resolution by 

presented to Model Train Club. 

 

Introduced by Common Council President Michael Murphy, Milele A. Coggs and José G. 

Pérez and approved by all members of the Milwaukee Common Council on April 2, 2014. 

 


